
Correspondence received since the July 2024 council meeting: 

• LALC Annual Report and papers for the LALC AGM 

• Notification from NKDC regarding house renumbering on St Aubin’s Crescent 

• LCC Highways News 

• Notification about Rural England Prosperity Fund  

• Various communication with LCC, NKDC and the Police over a recent incident 

• LALC eNews 

• Notification of a meeting called by Branston Parish Council to discuss Branston 

Community Academy’s proposal to relocate the Community Library within the school 

• Update on collapsed pipe near the drain at Merrycock Lane/High Street 

• Minutes of the latest Heighington Christmas Market Committee 

• Notification of the NKDC Community Champions Awards 

• Invitation from Central Lincs Local Plan to a meeting in September to discuss a design 

code for Central Lincolnshire 

• Police Safer Together Team newsletter 

• Information from Heighington Bowls Club regarding free bowling sessions for 

children during the summer 

• Confirmation of latest LCC Public Rights of Way cutting 

• LCC Town and Parish Council Newsletter 

• Details of LCC Minerals and Waste Local Plan consultation 

• Request from Heighington Bowls Club regarding replacement sleepers 

• Letter from outgoing NKDC Chief Exec 

• LALC Training Bulletin 

• Information from an Archer speed survey held on Washingborough in June 

• Neighbourhood News ‘Our Watch’ newsletter 

• Notification from the Environment Agency of scheduled maintenance works in the 

parish over the summer months 

• Details of LCC Local Nature Recovery Strategy survey 

• Details of NKDC Climate Action Survey 

• Confirmation from NALC of our achievement of the Local Council Award at 

Foundation level 

• External audit report from PKF Littlejohn 

• Details of Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Design Code events 

• NKDC News 

• Report by a resident of potential knotweed (which turned out to be something 

harmless) 

• Query from a resident about a tree felled near Sheepwash/beck 



• Query from a resident regarding ownership of trees to the rear of properties on 

Stoyles Way 

• Complaint about a property on Lee Avenue (not in our parish) 

• Notification from LCC of change of Fen Road closure date 

• Reminder about NKDC Community Champion awards 

• LALC EGM invitation 

• Communication from Fasthosts regarding hosting of our gov.uk domain 

• Communication from LCC Flood Resilience team regarding a proposed meeting in 

Heighington 

 

Meetings held since the July 2024 council meeting: 

• 24/07/24 – Clerk attended the LALC Summer Conference 

• 03/09/24 – Cllrs Catterson and Trafford attended the Beckfield coffee morning  

• 06/09/24 – Cllr Trafford attended Lincolnshire Groundwater Challenge meeting 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


